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for specific crafts - the Ohio Building Trades lead our industry in safety on large-scale 

industrial construction and facility-maintenance projects. 

I'm originally a UA plumber-pipefitter - I statied out building and maintaining 

industrial facilities in the Lima region. After 20 years in the field, I will tell you: 

Construction is dangerous work. What happens in this General Assembly can either 

protect working Ohioans or put them at grave risk. Legislation like House Bill 203 -

which allows uncertified, under-trained workers on any stage of a construction project -

puts Ohio construction tradespeople at risk. 

The Ohio Building Trades Regional Councils and local unions are committed to 
worker and public safety - as evidenced by numerous national recognitions for the safe 
completion of large-scale industrial projects. Our signatmy agreements with reputable 
contractors uphold the highest industry safety standards, reducing the risks to public and 
private project owners associated with workplace injuries/fatalities. 

I have been to the funerals of workers killed on constructionjobsites. The loss of 
even one tradesperson causes deep devastation to their family, their workplace, and their 
community. I urge you to reject this dangerous bill. 

House Bill 203 will flood Ohio with unlicensed or inadequately licensed out-of­

state contractors to take work from Ohio-based companies, putting Ohio construction 

workers' lives and livelihoods at risk. 

For these reasons, the Ohio Building and Construction Trades Council strongly 

opposes HB 203. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. Please contact me with any questions 

you may have. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Knisley
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